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he meetings of MWBC and MBC regarding Unification of the NSW bowling 
associations turned out to be unanimous. A sensible outcome long overdue. Thank 
you to all members who attended. This step will not directly affect us, as our club 
�S�U�H�F�H�G�H�G���W�K�R�V�H���$�V�V�R�F�L�D�W�L�R�Q�V���E�\���V�R�P�H���������\�H�D�U�V���Z�K�H�Q���W�K�H���:�R�P�H�Q�¶�V���D�Q�G���0�H�Q�V���F�O�X�E�V��
joined forces in 1974. Things continue unchanged for us. However, all clubs have 
been requested to review their Constitutions to ensure that they comply with the 
requirements of the new State constitution. The Board will be appointing a 
Constitution Review sub- committee shortly.  Any member willing to participate in 
that review should notify me. 

Last Wednesday we had 64 social members on the greens, and 18 visiting 
�:�D�W�H�U�P�D�Q���7�U�R�S�K�\���E�R�Z�O�H�U�V�����P�D�N�L�Q�J���������S�O�D�\�H�U�V�«���R�Q���D���:�H�G�Q�H�V�G�D�\�����7�K�H���:�D�W�H�U�P�D�Q��
players provided a spectacle as the game waxed and waned, with Seaforth 
emerging as winners for the first time after decades of participation. 
Congratulations to Seaforth, and to North Sydney as runners up. 

We are now conducting several championships and competitions. 60 or more 
members are playing on Saturdays, and on Wednesdays. However there is still 
green space for more, and for more new members to be introduced to the club. 

Congratulations again to Bronwyn Fitzpatrick who acquitted herself so well at the 
Australian Blind Bowlers Championships recently,  and as a result attracted the 
attention of a national coach. Congratulations also to Ailsa, her mentor. 

�%�R�W�K�� �W�K�H�� �:�R�P�H�Q�¶�V�� �D�Q�G�� �2�S�H�Q�� �3�H�Q�Q�D�Q�W�V�� �K�D�Y�H�� �Q�R�Z�� �F�R�Q�F�O�X�G�H�G���� �:�K�L�O�V�W�� �U�H�V�X�O�W�V�� �Z�H�U�H��
generally disappointing, the team spirit and competition were enjoyable. The 
selectors will report on the season and proposals for the future. Additionally, 
�P�H�P�E�H�U�V���Z�L�O�O���E�H���D�E�O�H���W�R���W�D�N�H���D�G�Y�D�Q�W�D�J�H���R�I���R�X�U���Q�H�Z���³�)�L�[���P�\���*�D�P�H���³�L�Q�L�W�L�D�W�L�Y�H���R�Y�H�U��
�W�K�H���Q�H�[�W���I�H�Z���P�R�Q�W�K�V�«���G�H�V�L�J�Q�H�G���W�R���P�D�N�H���X�V���L�Q�W�R���V�X�S�H�U�V�W�D�U�V�� 

Our Vice-President and Bowls Secretary, Scott Denham, is always very busy, not 
only in those capacities but also as a selector and tournament organiser. But 
recently he excelled as an archaeologist in uncovering the whereabouts of our long 
lost Harkness Trophy, just in time for the Harkness preparations in August. It is on 
display in the trophy cabinet for all to see. 

I strongly recommend members make up a team or teams for the two days of the 
�-�X�O�\���0�D�F�S�K�H�U�V�R�Q���7�R�X�U�Q�D�P�H�Q�W�«�J�R�R�G���I�X�Q���D�Q�G���\�R�X���P�H�H�W���Q�L�F�H���S�H�R�S�O�H�� 
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Proudly sponsored by   

DAUGHTERLY CARE 
Daughterly Care, call today 9970 7333 for all 
your in-home-care needs, providing in-home 
aged care services for over 22 years.  

 
MOSMAN BOWLING CLUB 

Presidents, Paul Ward-Harvey and Cathy Wilson invite you to the  

TWO DAYS 
Monday 5 July 
Friday 9 July 

 
33 BOWL TRIPLESBOWL TRIPLES�…�…MEN / WOMEN / MIXEDMEN / WOMEN / MIXED 

 

$3,540 Prize Money 
 

Carnival Convenor: Harry Evans, 0438 218 498 

 

Further details and entry form adjacent to the bar 



From the MBC President . . .  continued from page 2 

Stephen Lewis has more corporate events during June and July. Please volunteer to 
help. Free sausage sandwiches and beverages! 

During June, a group of visitors will attend Roll back the Clock at 12 noon for one 
hour Tuesday and Friday. This programme is sponsored by Bowls Australia and 
Sport Australia to improve flexibility and movement for older members of the 
community. We provide the venue. Members can participate, or promote the 
programme if they wish. 

It was great to see Jennie Crease back on the green, and to welcome regular visitors 
from the UK Allan and Eileen Sutton, who have decided to settle in Sydney. 

I had the pleasure of playing with Dale McBean in his first 2 games at our Club. 
Dale is a qualified coach and has volunteered to participate in the Fix my Game 
programme. 

Enjoy winter, 

 

 
 
 

Nominations are being called for: 

President Social Committee 
Vice President Match Committee 
Secretary Selection Committee 
Membership Delegate to District meetings 
2 x Committee  

Nominations should be made in writing by the proposer and seconder with the consent in 
writing of the nominee. 

Nomination forms are available and must be placed in the secretary's mailbox in the 
ladies locker room before 5pm on Friday 25 June 2021, at which time nominations will 
close. 

Notice of motion of any special business must be in the hands of the Honorary Secretary, 
in writing, at least 35 days prior to the date of the meeting (25 June 2021). 



  
 

hank you for attending the Special General Meeting on Saturday.  We had a 
unanimous decision to accept the new constitution of Bowls NSW and unification.  
�*�O�H�Q�G�D���K�D�V���V�H�Q�W���W�K�H���U�H�V�X�O�W���R�I���R�X�U���Y�R�W�H���W�R���:�R�P�H�Q�¶�V�����%�R�Z�O�V���1�6�:�������2�Q���������0�D�\���W�K�H�U�H��
�Z�L�O�O���E�H���D���P�H�H�W�L�Q�J���D�W���:�R�P�H�Q�¶�V���%�R�Z�O�V���U�H�J�D�U�G�L�Q�J���X�Q�L�I�L�F�D�W�L�R�Q�������7�K�H�\���U�H�T�X�L�U�H���D���T�X�R�U�X�P��
of clubs to vote and if all goes as expected the outcome will finalise the unification 
process. 

The finals of our Championship Event, the Major Singles, was played  on Saturday 
29 May between Judy Moyes and Loyce Davis.   These ladies met in the final  in 
2019.  This year the winner was Judy Moyes.  Congratulations to Judy and well 
done Loyce for making the final once again.   

The Triples entry forms are up on the board so get a team together and enjoy some 
great team competition. The year seems to be racing away!  The Mixed Pairs draw 
is out and the matches are now being played.   It is a great endorsement of our 
club policy of mixed social bowls  that the mixed pairs event is so popular.   

Our lunch at the 16ft Skiff Club was well attended �± thirty eight members enjoyed 
a relaxed lunch.  I was very pleased that everyone moved around and got to chat to 
different people.  It was also great to see our new members join including Heather 

Clements, Christine Moss, 
Margaret Sharpe and Eileen  
Sutton (who is back from England 
permanently now).  As the lunch 
was so popular �± we will do it 
again.   The Skiff Club is a good 
venue. 

Our first Carnival since Covid 
restrictions have been relaxed is 

happening in August.   
We currently have 
fourteen entries for 
our Greenhorn 
carnival and are 
working on getting 
more clubs to enter.  
In 2019 we had over 
twenty 
clubs.  

T 

Skiff Club Luncheon 

 

 



Our club Secretary, Barbara Anderson, 
informed the Board that all was 
prepared for the Unification meeting for 
Saturday 22 May. 

Peter Smith advised that over the next 
few months some volunteers and 
tradesmen will be refurbishing both the 
room upstairs, and also some other 
furnishings and equipment. 

The GPS Old Boys competition has 
resumed as a special event on Sundays 
until end November. Club members 
participating, act as Covid Marshals. 

Stephen Lewis advised that a new 
refrigeration unit has been installed in 
the Cool Room, and that more corporate 
events are on the calendar. Volunteers 
are needed, and appreciated. 

Tuesday bowls continue to be popular. 
Mentors are encouraged to introduce 
our newer members to Wednesday and 
Saturday bowls. 

Some of the refurbished, and the new 
Honour Boards, are almost ready for 
installation in the Clubhouse. 

It was noted that the Waterman Trophy 
concludes on Wednesday 26th May. 

There are vacancies available in the July 
Carnival being organised by Harry Evans, 
and John Rock is organising the Harkness 
competition for August. 

The Board noted concerns expressed by 
some Pennants players regarding 
changes to the constitution of teams  

At the May BoardAt the May Board  MeetingMeeting  

during the season. Everyone recognises 
selection difficulties arising from week to 
week. 

���}�š�Z�� �š�Z���� �K�‰���v�� ���v���� �t�}�u���v�–�•�[�� �š�����u��
selectors have undertaken to provide 
reports for the next Board meeting, with 
a view to improvements for team 
members in future. 

Our Coaching Co-ordinator, Robyn 
�E�}�À���l�}�À�]���� �]�•�� �}�Œ�P���v�]�•�]�v�P�� �^�&�]�Æ�� �u�Ç�� �'���u���_�U��
an opportunity for every member to 
approach any of our 12 coaches to have 
corrective or supplementary guidance on 
their game. 

This will be continuing. 

Gay Suters advised that our membership 
currently stands at 192, 107 male and 85 
female. New members are welcome. 

1 Francis Frank 

2 Joan Shead 
Howard Vains 

16 Ralph Walker 

17 Franco Carulli 

21 Sue Jeavons 
Robyn Novakovic 

 23 Brian Spear 

25 Jenny Hole 
Liz Maclean 

26 Norma Field 

28 Annette Linton 

30  Heather Birkett 
Paul Ward-Harvey 

 



 

 

The Major Singles Championship was played on Saturday between Judy 
Moyes and Loyce Davis.  The conditions were challenging as there was a 
strong gusty cold wind from the south. 

In the early stages the game was very evenly matched end for end.  Judy 

favoured the longer jacks and Loyce preferred the shorter ends. However 

Judy drew ahead on the 7th end getting a three,  Loyce put in a good fight 

consistently scoring a point each end and then got a three on the 19th end.  

However Judy was the better bowler on the day and is our Major Singles 

Champion for 2021.    

Congratulations Judy!   

 



 

 
      
 
 
 
 

A brief history.  When I was ten years old in the year 1948, my 
parents and I migrated from England and we settled in 
Balgowlah.   My bowls story began when I was at secondary 
school. My father was a member at Balgowlah Bowling Club 
and in my teenage years I occasionally could be found playing 
bowls up at Dobroyd.  

Later, my father passed on to me his spare set of big black 
(wide bias) bowls to use.  They were personally adorned with 
a smiling Santa Claus head which was very appropriate for a 
bowler surnamed Christmas.  

I did my schooling at Manly Boys High, and then did law at 
�6�\�G�Q�H�\�� �8�Q�L�� �L�Q�� �W�K�H�� �H�D�U�O�\�� �����¶�V���� �,�� �P�H�W�� �5�R�V�H�P�D�U�\�� �L�Q�� �0�D�\�� ��������������
Three months later we were engaged.  

The next year, 1961, was very busy. In August I was admitted as a Solicitor and in November 
Rosemary and I were married at St Matthews Manly.  We have two children, Paul and Sally (both 
�Q�R�Z���L�Q���W�K�H�L�U�������¶�V�����D�Q�G���I�R�X�U���J�U�D�Q�G�F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���0�L�W�F�K�H�O�O�����2�O�L�Y�L�D�����(�P�L�O�\���D�Q�G���(�O�O�L�R�W���D�O�O���Q�R�Z���V�W�D�U�W�L�Q�J���W�R���P�D�N�H��
their way in the world. 

My working life as a solicitor started as a partner in a city law firm on part of floor 4 in the MLC 
Building, 44 Martin Place. During the years that followed the firm grew in size from 3 partners to 
about 30 and over that time we moved our ever expanding offices several times to Bligh, King and 
Pitt streets and finally, a few years before I retired from the legal profession at the age of 60, back 
to occupy all the floors of the MLC Building.    

When not involved with family or work as above, I would sometimes adjourn to golf or bowls. 

�,�Q�� �W�K�H�� ���������¶�V���� �,�� �E�H�F�D�P�H�� �P�R�U�H�� �D�W�W�U�D�F�W�H�G�� �W�R�� �J�R�O�I�� �Z�K�L�F�K�� �,�� �S�O�D�\�H�G�� �D�W�� �:�D�U�U�L�Q�J�D�K�� �D�Q�G�� �%�D�O�J�R�Z�O�D�K�� �D�Q�G��
later at Northbridge.  I was also a member of a veterans group and played at courses all over 
Sydney.  

�,�Q�� �W�K�H�����������¶�V���,�� �U�H�F�R�P�P�H�Q�F�H�G���E�R�Z�O�V���Z�K�H�Q���,�� �E�H�F�D�P�H���D�� �P�H�P�E�H�U���R�I�� �:�D�U�U�L�Q�J�D�K�� �%�&���D�Q�G���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H�G��
until 2011 when I transferred, as did then a few others, to Mosman Bowling Club. I still play the 
occasional game of golf at Cammeray as well as bowls at Mosman.  

How does Bowls compare to Golf? 

What attracts me to Bowls is that it is played in the company of  team members and opponents 
and is more a social game compared to Golf, which is much more an individual sport, either on 
the fairway or groping around in the bushes. I have often thought this is a big plus for lawn bowls.  

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 

Competition bowls or Social bowls? 
I have played competition bowls for years at Warringah, but I have always and still do prefer social 
bowls.   This is not to say that I don't take bowls seriously, and I must admit that I do like to win.  
Also, I do agree that in playing a social game, the rules of play and the etiquette principles should, 
of course, be observed. Any game of bowls, whether competitive or social, needs to be played 
according to the rules and principles of the game. 

A word about Competitive bowls. 
I hope it will not be thought that I am being unfair to those who earnestly play and enjoy 
competition, whether it is in club or inter club events. I know Club competitions do provide 
excitement and stimulation to the game.  Also, visiting other clubs does broaden our horizons and 
widen our experience and involvement in a game which is popular in many interesting places with 
other bowlers, with their own personal experiences from whom we can learn more about how the 
game can or should be played.  

Why I prefer social bowls 
For me, Social bowls is more casual, relaxing and less stressful and serious than the tension of 
competition. The games I have enjoyed and performed better are not always the games which my 
side has won. It is certainly a good and satisfying feeling to win as a team, but for me, I get just as 
much good feeling from reflecting that I played the game up to my personal expectations. I have 
always found that bowls people come in all shapes and sizes, but most times they are a friendly 
and helpful bunch. 

Learning to play 
When a new member joins the Club and is new to bowls, he or she firstly will need some 
coaching. Fortunately, the Club has a panel of members who are available and willing to provide 
friendly help in individual lessons to learn all the skills that needs to be known. Also the greens are 
often each day open for practice roll ups when you can do your own thing and get familiar with the 
art of getting the bowls to behave. Even the veterans need a brush up occasionally and the 
coaches are often called on to help them also.  

A word of thanks 
I am grateful for the great bowling experiences I have enjoyed at Mosman and I hope will continue 
to enjoy, as well as the times of meeting with kindred spirits, sharing around a cup of tea, a drink, 
a scone, a meal or a raffle etc.  It makes for a good club experience which I have always enjoyed 
and to which I look forward in the years ahead. 

July Profile:  Edwina Legg 



F o r  4 1  y e a r s 
Seaforth have been 
c o m p e t i n g  i n 
the  Mosman-hosted 
Waterman Trophy, 
one of the longest-
r u n n i n g  b o w l s 
compet i t i ons  i n 
Sydney and perhaps 
in NSW! 

Seaforth have been 
R u n n e r s - u p  o n 
several occasions in 
years past, but on 
their 41st attempt they were victorious over the strong North 

Sydney team. 

The Final was evenly 
c o n t e s t e d 
throughout - at the 
32nd -end halfway 
mark not only was the 
big board score tied, 
but each of the 3 
rinks were also tied!  

Seafor th edged 
ahead over the last 
few ends, and despite 
s o m e  v a l i a n t 

attempts  

                            

Mosman President Paul Ward-Harvey presenting the 
prizemonies to Garry Enfield (Seaforth) and 

Peter Arnold (North Sydney) 

Waterman Trophy Sponsor Sharon Kitchener (Mosman Travel) with 
the winner Garry Enfield and Mosman President Paul Ward-Harvey 

 

 



The 2021 Waterman Winner - Seaforth 

2021 Waterman Finalists�³ Seaforth & North Sydney 

attempts at the death by North Sydney to snatch the win, the 
underdogs held on, winning 60/53 - they won 2 of the rinks with the 
3rd rink tied. 

Congratulations to Seaforth Team Manager Garry Enfield and all of his 
his team - it was a win for the ages! And well done and thank you to 
North Sydney for making the Waterman Final a great contest to the 
end.  



 
Don Adán Coffee House 
2/5  Spit Road, Mosman 
 
Don Adán Coffee Too 
65 Parraween Street, 
Cremorne 
 
Don Adán Coffee Tree 
90 Vista Street, Mosman 

Ailsa and I had a 

wonderful time at 

Port Macquarie.  

The Championships 

were held at Port 

City Bowling Club 

and we stayed in a 

comfortable holiday 

flat close by..  The greens were in great condition and the 

weather was mostly fine. 

I played in the Singles and Pairs Championships.  

Unfortunately I lost all my singles games, however did 

manage to get double figures in two of the matches. 

In the B3 Pairs my partner and I won five matches, just 

missing out on a bronze medal. 

 



Emergency Evacuation      
                                           
�i�� The person who first notices any emergency immediately notifies the 

Duty Officer or a Board Member. 
�i�� The Duty Officer of the day is in charge. 
�i�� The roster of Duty Officers is to be displayed next to the playing cards 

outside the bowls office. 
�i�� Duty Officer will ring alarm (bell to be rung in practice drills) to alert 

members/staff of fire or other emergency. 
�i�� Direct members to assemble on the grass near the flag pole at the 

church end of the clubhouse for rollcall. 
�i�� Board members to ask bowlers if any they know of any absentees. 
�i�� Vacate club grounds along the side of the church to Belmont Road. 
�i�� Leave main entry to Club from Belmont free for fire, ambulance 

access. 
�i�� An emergency drill will be held at afternooon teatime on Saturday 29 

May 21 weather permitting. 
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Jeff Hole 

Last month Harry Evans took us through some of the 
ideas we were introduced to in our Coaching 
Qualification upgrade with Michael Beaumont, Training 
and Coaching Co-ordinator at Bowls Australia. In 
particular he emphasised the importance of the Pre 
Shot Routine (PSR) . 

I thought it would be a good idea to go through how this concep t 
can help to improve weight control. 

Weight control is one of the most difficult elements of our game to 
coach. Most coaches say that the best way to become adept in 
controlling weight is to practice in order to gain the nece ssary feel 
or touch for minor adjustments. While this is true, introd ucing a 
consistent routine into our delivery can help. 

Control of weight comes from controlling forward momentum at 
delivery. This is easy to say but what is the best way to do it? 

Many bowlers are not conscious of their starting position as they 
begin their delivery. Bowling excellence is always about consistency 
and this is where the PSR  can help.  The best players have a 
routine where every position and movement is known and 
controlled, and the less delivery variables they have in their  action 
the better. 

So as part of your PDR  it is important to be aware of your natural 
stance on the mat. Factors such as feet position, the degree of fle x 
in your knees, the height of your stance and the position of yo ur 
non-delivery hand should always be the same. 

For weight control an important factor is the height above  the 
ground you hold your bowl at the pre-delivery stage. If your normal 
bowling hand position is consistent then controlled physical 
adjustments can be made to vary weight. 



 

So as part of your PDR note the natural position of your bowling 
hand as you stand ready to deliver. For most bowlers it is around hip 
height with the arm extended at about 45 degrees. But you may be 
different. The important thing is to know your own normal hand 
delivery height. 

Once you are aware of this always take this position when you go to 
the mat. Then if you need a longer length, adjust your hand 
fractionally higher. This will increase your back swing in the 
pendulum so that your forward momentum is stronger. 

If you require a correction for a shorter length then lower you r 
deliver hand at the pre-delivery stage. This decreases your back 
swing leading to reduced forward momentum at delivery. 

The difference in hand position may only be a few centimetres to 
make the measurable difference in weight  you are looking for. 

Above all do not change anything else in your PDR such as altering 
the bend in your knees or raising or lowering your body height . 
Changes to your starting delivery hand position will simply extend o r 
reduce your pendulum arc. This leads to increased or decreased 
body weight momentum onto the lead foot as you deliver while you r 
action remains essentially the same. 

So if you get to know your natural delivery stance you will have  a 
consistent base from which to adjust your bowling hand position so 
that it becomes part of your PDR . 

 



M OSMAN  B OWLING  CLUB  
Bowls:  9969 4211 Email:  mosmanbowlingclub@bigpond.com 


